

OSPRINGE SCHOOL CHOIR took high marks at the recent Kiwanis Festival at the Queen Elizabeth building in Toronto and has also entertained at several school functions. Leader is

Roberta Hay, a music consultant with the Wellington board of education and she is assisted by Ospringe teachers Shirley Anderson and Nancy Sinclair. -(Staff Photo)



IROQUOIS HOUSE took the Ospringe school Patchett and captain Peter Milton. Back, basketball championship and the team Brian Nuttall, Perry Stewart, Vernon received athletic awards Thursday in a Gregson. Jack De Graaf was missing. -- (Staff ceremony at the school. Front are Terry Photo) Hurgett, Steven Taylor (asst. capt.) Tom

Ballinafad

Census, cadets, U.C.W. school car wash in news

By Mrs. R. Shortill

Miss Maggie Given has taken a position at the Ontario Water Resources building in Toronto for the summer.

U.C.W. meeting The May meeting of the U.C.W. was held at the home of Mrs. Norman Sinclair with a good attendance.

The president Mrs. Sales chaired the meeting. She called on Mrs. Ruby Pinkerton for the devotion. Her talk and story had a "Make-like a family", theme. Minutes and roll call were taken Mrs. Betty Snow, the secretary. Discussions were on supply, hospital gowns, welfare garments, banquet coming up May 29 and a decision to accept catering for a future wedding reception. Mrs. Joyce Clark gave a literary report, mentioning

Following this the financial report was given by Mrs. Edna Shortill. Mrs. Snow gave the interesting

necessary repairs to hymn books.

topic with excerpts from "A Man called Peter" and a sermon by Padre Young to illustrate her

Mormon faith

Two young men from the Mormon faith attended our meeting and engaged in a question and answer period which was very enlightening in regards to their faith and our

An exchange of plants and a sing song suggested by Mrs. Ruth Shortill with Mrs. Eileen McEnery at the piano.

A tasty lunch was served by Mrs. Elsie Swindlehurst and Mrs. Lola Marshall.

Brisbane project Brisbane pupils planned a car

wash for Friday. Funds to help out the Grade 5 banquet. Mr. Ken Graham has been busy mowing the corner cemetery.

Census school

Census takers have been schooled this week at Ballinafad Community Centre for their

future canvass. Mr. and Mrs. W. Clements of Alton visited with Mr. and Mrs. C. Patterson on Friday.

Erin Cadeta

At the recent cadet inspection of Erin High School when the 2620 corps was out on the weekend scheme at the Guelph Corps Camp on May 8, many informal activities were engaged in. Cadet
Lt. Gord Smith put on a
demonstration involving a
fractured leg. The Cadets had
gone out on Friday night with army tents and sleeping bags,

returning Sunday. The stress this Gordon is one of our Ballinafad

time was on the "Camp-Out". high school students.



"It's the man about the wiring, ma'am."

It's true, living in any older home without up-to-date wiring just doesn't hold a candle to truly modern electrical living.

The changes that electrical modernization brings will brighten your life throughout every room in your home - for years to come. You'll have more outlets and switches where you want them, better performance from your appliances - and you can even add the year-round comfort of electric climate control.

And rewiring an older home needn't be complicated or expensive. The cost will probably be less than you imagine, and the Hydro Finance Plan makes it easy for you to budget.



For greater comfort and convenience - and an extra margin of safety, too - call your qualified Electrical Modernization contractor. MODERNIZATION Or ask your Hydro.



Ospringe

Arrive by plane for visit here

Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Ford of Friday evening. London, England are visiting with Mr. and Mrs. Aleck Stewart

Miss Jean Howard and companion Mr. Edward Butkewitz visited Mr. and Mrs. H.R. Howard, arriving by plane from West Chicago, Ill. to Guelph Flying Club. U.S.A. visitors find facilities here for small planes very pleasing.

Lou Anne Leslie spent the holiday week-end with her cousin Debra Crowder in Port Credit. Mr. and Mrs. R. Fryer and James of Toronto were the weekend visitors with the former's parents Mr. and Mrs. Edgar Fryer, 2 nd line.

Mrs. Van Egten of Guelph visited recently with Mrs. K. Klooster. Mr. and Mrs. Len Buck were at

Kimberly McKitrick celebrated her seventh birthday on Saturday, with a party attended by several school

Hope Bay for the week-end.

Mr. George Cooke and Bill of Guelph visited in the village on Sunday.

. Mr. and Mrs. Robert Auld visited in Orillia during the holiday week-end. Mr. and Mrs. Barry Clarke

spent the week-end at Rice Lake. The Ospringe 16 - 17 year olds soft ball team played their first game of the season with a Rockwood team under the lights at the

By Mrs. D. G. Robertson Rockwood Park winning 16 - 12 on

Ebenezer

Walkathon raises more than expected

By Mrs. Ron McLean The Young People of the three churches, Arkell, Eden Mills and Ebenezer held a walkathon from Campbellville to Arkell accompanied by Mr. Findlay. The 17-mile hike netted them more than three times their objective for the Congo and a Youth drop-in

Ebenezer U.C.W. plan an open meeting. Everyone welcome next Wednesday, June 2. Marjorie Miller missionary in Angola and more recently in Brazil, will thow pictures of life in that dowded struggling country.

centre in Hamilton.

Rev. Bernard Warren of Bezek centre is conference chairman of the Charismatic teaching conference this week in Metropolitan United church, Toronto. Thursday night the 27th a young lady minister will

conduct a healing ministry. Greetings to a new Scottish-Canadian lassie, Dorothy Andrea Gardner, daughter of Nancy and Wally; siblings are Charles and Katherine.

Happy birthday

Birthday greetings to Jane and Mark Munro; Katherine Gardner; Michelle Margaret Baker and Elizabeth Chapman.

PORTABLE



at Ospringe school were Algonquin House (asst. capt.), Aleta Brouwer (capt.), Debbie shown here. Front, left to right, Nora Stub- McKenzie, Judy Stewart, Muriel Leitch. bington, Janet Vander Heide, Kathy Johnston, (Staff Photo) Donna Leitch, Susan Hodge, Susan Bradford.

Red & Blue Brand Beef



--- FREEZER SPECIALS---

- Side of Pork 45'LB. Front of Beef 57'LB.

. Side of Beef 67'LB: . Hind of Beef 83'LB.

COUNTER SPECIALS Pork Chops 75' lb. Homémade

Pork Sausage 65' lb. 60° lb. Beef Liver Located at the Rear of Rainbow Beauty Salon.

Entrance from Parking Lot.

ALL MEATS CUSTOM CUT AND WRAPPED



Phone

for a chance on

PORTABLE COLOREDT.V. AND OTHER PRIZES